
 

 

Ocean Cliff Elementary 
Parent Advisory Council Meeting 

Friday March 2nd, 2018 @ 9am 
 

CALL TO ORDER: Nealy C, President @ 9:02am 

Attending: PAC Executive: Nealy C, Matt S, Rebecca K 
         Principal: Mr. Bobby Samra,  14 parents  

ADOPTION OF AGENDA: 1st Suzanne, 2nd  Cathy 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES:  from January 25th, 2018 – 1st Michelle, 2nd Suzanne 

REPORTS 

4.1 Principal’s Report - Mr. Bobby Samra 

 Science Fair: Four projects from Ocean Cliff were entered in the District Science Fair 
with all four entries winning gold.  A long‐time Science Fair judge has reported that he 
felt this year’s Fair at Ocean Cliff had some of the best projects he has seen. 

 
 Sports at Ocean Cliff:  The boys’ basketball team placed second and the girls’ team 

placed third at the Basketball Play Days.  Ultimate (Frisbee) will start next week lead by 
Mrs. Statnyk.   

 Destination Imagination: Teams are competing in the Fraser Valley Regional 
Tournament Saturday March 3rd.  

 
 School Wide Play:  Staff have begun discussions about the possibility of having a school 

wide play next year.  Staff have requested PAC research further information with a final 
decision on the play being made in September 2018. 

 
 Intensive French Information Night: The District has changed the application process to 

a lottery.  The lottery is available to Ocean Cliff students only.  Note: all grade 6 classes 
receive core French as part of the regular curriculum. 

 
 Grade 7 Parents Elgin Park Secondary Information Night: April 5th at 6:30pm. 
 
 Note regarding reference letters for private high school applications:  FYI for grade 6 

parents - South Surrey elementary schools have adopted an administrative policy that 
references for private schools will no longer be completed after this school year. 

 
 Social Emotional Learning:  **Brochures passed around to attendees - see insert below 

for copies** The video “Educate the Heart” was shown.  As with many schools, anxiety is 
an issue at Ocean Cliff.  A student survey was distributed in late October/early 
November.   This survey was the same as the one distributed in 2016 which allows staff 
to compare results year over year.  It is important to note that the results are informal 



 

 

and are meant to provide talking points for staff to discuss the school’s approach to 
social emotional learning. 
 

  

 
**Mr. Samra was required to leave the meeting briefly.** 

 
4.2 Treasure’s Report – John M 

 ACCOUNT BALANCES:  
 
General:   $15,112.43 
Playground:   $  4,699.90 

            Gaming:   $12,279.63 
 
4.3 President’s Report – Nealy C 
 

 Nealy attended an Internet Safety presentation by Jessie Miller.  The focus was on 
teaching children how to use the internet responsibly instead of sheltering them from it.  
Emphasis was placed on the importance for parents to create an open discussion with 
children about the internet and to ensure that children understand they are creating a 
‘brand’ for themselves with their internet presence. 

o Parent Question: what is the school policy on the use of mobile phones? Mr. 
Samra: Children may not use phones during the day without teacher permission. 

o Mr.Samra: Screen time relates to more than just the amount of screens children 
are exposed to during the day.  Parent’s use of screen time also affects children. 
 

 
 



 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

5.1 Fundraising Event: Cheque Drive - completed 
 School cash on line donations are still being processed by the District.  Results will be 

published as soon as donation totals are made available to Ocean Cliff. 
o Discussion: Is an Earthquake Bin needed for Ocean Cliff?  Yes, it was 

voted on and approved by PAC to allow for the safe and secure storage 
of Earthquake supplies and to free up space in the school. 

 
5.2 Fundraising Event: Spring Fling - May 12th 

 Legion’s Caterer is award winning in South Surrey, will be setting up a burger bar 
 Tickets are $30 each and include a burger + beer, dj, games and more! 
 Casino: $20 buy in gets $10,000 playing money for roulette, craps and 2 black jack 

tables.  Casino will be open from 8-11:30. 
 Volunteers needed! Sign up: http://www.volunteersignup.org/MFM99 

 
5.3 Family Event: Family Dance – March 14th 

 Volunteers Needed!! Sign up: https://www.volunteersignup.org/HFPMB 
 Tickets sales start Wednesday after school 

 
5.4 Family Event: Mathnasium – April 12th 

 Volunteers Needed!! Sign up: https://www.volunteersignup.org/TYR7Y 
 Free family games night, RSVP link to be published shortly. 

 
5.5 Parent Event: Yoga with Line – April 16th & 30th 7-8pm 

 Look for details and sign up link to be published in an upcoming version of the WAG as 
well as on Facebook. 

 Will be held in the Ocean Cliff Library for a small donation.  Proceeds will go to PAC.   
 
5.4 Parent Event: Saleema Noon Sexual Health Educators Parent Info Night – May 1st 

 Presentation to parents regarding the sexual health education program for students 
taking place in school May 2nd & 3rd 

 
 

OPEN FORUM  

 Grade 7 Fundraising: Ice Cream Sale after school April 18th 
o Grade 7’s will try to fundraise to cover the cost of the year end tea party/bbq 

instead of using PAC funds. 
o Fundraising will also go towards the cost of year books and a school or 

community legacy item. 

 Book swap: dates to be set soon, book swap will be shortened to 2 days this year. 

 Date needed for Teacher Appreciation Lunch – PAC to discuss with Mr. Samra 

 
Meeting Adjourned @ 10:20am 
NEXT GENERAL MEETING TBA 
Respectfully – Rebecca Kiesewetter,  PAC Secretary 


